
Bishop Cornish CEVA Primary School 

To inspire through faith and love, that all may flourish 
Issue 34: Friday 20th June 2025 

Phone: 01752 845463 
                          Headteacher: Mrs Tracey Fletcher  

                           Safeguarding Team: Tracey Fletcher (Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead) 
                          Vicky Oakes (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead) 

 
“Be completely humble and gentle; be patient, bearing with one another in love.”  
Ephesians 4:2 
 

This half term’s value:  

Respect 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

We have had a wonderful week in school, making the most of the beautiful weather. The  
children are thoroughly enjoying being outdoors. Children from across the school have been  
busy practising in readiness for Sport’s Day.  As well as this, the children in KS2 and KS1 during 
hymn practice have been rehearsing the songs for our performance Madagascar. I am sure 
that many people living both close and far away will have heard the lively renditions of Move It 
Move it! We think, from what have seen so far, this going be magnificent performance. 
 

For Sports day next Wednesday 25th June, children can wear their team PE kit to school,  
this must be in the correct colours please. Parents and family can arrive from 1.00pm onwards. 
We will be going through the KS1 gate down on to the field. The children will come out to the 
school field at 1.15pm. There will be refreshments available (if you are able to  donate a cake, 
please let Mrs Dunbar know). At the moment the weather is looking good – fingers crossed that 
it stays that way. Can I please ask that everyone who needs to drive to school is mindful when 
parking. 
 

As we get closer to Move Up Day on the 1st July and the end of the academic year, I would like  
to let you know which teachers and TAs will be in each class next year: 
Reception Class Miss Wakeham and Mrs Edlin – Mrs Wilmot will be the class TA 
Year 1 Mrs Dinham and Mrs Nile  – Mrs Taylor and Mrs Sandy will be the class TA 
Year 2 Mrs Oakes – Mrs Jones and Mrs Brooker will be the class teaching assistants 
Year 3 Mrs Hill and Mrs Garner - Miss Quick and Mrs Miller will be the class TAs 
Year 4 Mrs Jones – Mrs Baker will be the class TA 
Year 5 Mr Matthews – Mrs Rawlings and Mrs Elford will be the class TA 
Year 6 Mrs Williams and Mrs Fletcher – Mrs Miller will be the class TA 
 

Mr Brown will continue to teach all classes PE throughout the week and Mrs Hall be teaching 
PSHE across the school. Mrs Nile will continue in her role as SENDCo. 
 

It is hard to believe that we getting so close to the end of another year. Keep your eyes open for 
news of upcoming events in school. 
 

Have a wonderful weekend, 
 

Mrs Fletcher 
 



Diary Dates 

Wednesday 25th June 
Sports Day 
 
Tuesday 1st July 
Move up Day 
 
Tuesday 8th July 
Bag2School collection 
 
Thursday 10th July 
Year 6 End of Year trip  
 
Friday 11th July 
KS1 Beach Trip 

Monday 14th/Tuesday 15th July 
KS2 Production of Madagascar 
 
Wednesday 16th July 
Leavers’ Service, 1.45pm 
 
Thursday 17th July 
Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly, 
9.30am 
 
Friday 18th July 
Last day of term for children 
(Non-pupil days 21st-23rd July 

 

SPORTS REPORT 

SE CORNWALL BOYS FOOTBALL LEAGUE 
 
The boys rounded off their season in style with an emphatic 6-1 win against Brunel on Wednesday. 
The whole team played brilliantly, scoring some cracking goals along the way! 
 
BURRATON SHIELD 
Looking ahead to next season, our A Team for next year played their first game together against a very 
strong Pelynt Year 6 team. Executing their game plan perfectly, after trailing 2-0, the boys stuck in, 
eventually securing a well-deserved 4-3 victory. They now face SRG in the Semi-Final next Tuesday. 
Well done and Good Luck boys! 
 
NEXT YEAR'S GIRLS FOOTBALL A TEAM FOOTBALL FRIENDLIES 
With big boots to fill following all of our girls’ amazing achievements this season, next year's A team 
played 2 friendlies this week against SRG and then Brunel. After a nervy start against SRG, we got 
better and better as the match went on, eventually securing a well-earned 3-3 draw against an 
excellent and very experienced side. On Wednesday we entertained another strong Brunel side. 
Playing brilliantly, the girls stormed to a 2-0 lead, before unfortunately conceding twice in the last 2 
minutes to make it a 2-2 draw by the end. But the signs are looking good for another strong season 
next year. 
 

 

 



 
KS2 Production of 

Madagascar 
 
 

Monday 14th July 
and 

Tuesday 15th July 
 

Saltash Community School 
5pm 

Achievement Awards 
 

Myla in Reception Class for showing great effort 
and enthusiasm in all areas of your learning. 
Well done Myla.  
 
Hallie in Year 1 is trying so hard in her lessons at 
the moment and it is really paying off, keep it up 
Hallie. 
 
Jackson in Year 2 for his amazing progress in 
literacy  and for working super hard at home as 
well. We are really proud of you Jackson. 
 
Millie in Year 3 who has been brilliant in Maths 
this week with her skills for telling the time. She 
has persevered with tricky problems and is 
always prepared to have a go. Keep up the 
fantastic work Millie! 
 

Madeleine in Year 4 is always seeking to help 
around the classroom and is consistently kind, 
responsible, and supportive to both her 
classmates and adults in school. 
 
Tabitha in Year 5 has been an absolute 
superstar since joining us recently. She is 
working her hardest and settling really well into 
life at Bishop Cornish. Well done Tabitha we 
love having you in Y5. 
 
Daniel in Year 6 for showing dedication and 
perseverance in maths.  He has consistently 
logged on to Doodle Maths and his progress is 
clearly evident in his maths book.  Well done 
Daniel 😊 
  
 

Value Awards 
 

Primrose in Reception Class for always 
showing respect, kindness and using good 
manners towards her friends and teachers. 
Well done Primrose! 
 
Isaac in Year 1 is a fantastic example of what it 
means to show respect - he is thoughtful, kind 
and fun at the same time.  
 
Sophie in Year 2 is always respectful towards 
everyone in the class. She is kind and 
considerate and we love having her as part of 
our school family.  
 
Rosina in Year 3 who is  kind, caring and 
respectful and has lovely manners. She is so 
polite and patient and thinks about others’ 
needs. You are a credit to Year 3 and the school 
Rosina, well done. 
 

Cooper in Year 4 for his excellent effort and 
enthusiasm in his learning, especially in our 
geography and maths lessons. Well done, 
Cooper! 
 
Olivia in Year 5 always ensures she shows our 
school value of respect in everything she does. 
She treats everyone with kindness and takes 
good care of everyone and everything around 
her. Well done Olivia.  
 
Casey in Year 6 for being aware of a busy 
situation where he stopped and waited for 
others to go through to clear the space.  Thank 
you for being thoughtful and kind Casey. 
 



This week in school we have… 

 

 

This week in Year 1 we 
have been planning our 
stories to write next week. 
We’ve looked at numbers 
to 100 and have loved 
doing some sports day 
practice. We have 
enjoyed  the sunshine in 
the woods and much 
more. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 have been working really hard to learn to tell the 
time. It's been really challenging, but they are trying their 
best and developing their skills. In History we have learnt 
about China Clay quarrying, and how this has changed 
the landscape of Cornwall. The children were fascinated 
to look at Google Earth and see the vast areas of China 
clay pits. The children are also loving their rehearsals for 
Madagascar, particularly learning a few Lemur dance 
moves this week!  
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

This week in Year 4, we’ve been busy exploring the 
countries of Europe and their capital cities. The 
children have enjoyed discovering where different 
nations are located and learning fascinating facts 
about their capitals. In Maths, we’ve been learning 
about triangles, quadrilaterals, and other polygons. 
The class has been working hard to identify the 
properties of different shapes and classify them 
accurately. In English, we are nearing the end of our 
work on newspaper reports. The children have been 
preparing to write their own reports by analysing key 
features and practising their journalistic writing skills. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 have had a busy week organising last steps for 
their fundraising afternoon and rehearsing for the 
production.  They have been looking at evolution as part 
of their English and science topic and managed to get a 
walk to the park to sketch trees and leaves for a project 
they are working on.  Well done Year 6! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This week, Year Five have 
been working very hard in 
their writing - writing a 
balanced argument on 
screen use in children. In one 
lesson, all heads were down 
busy writing away on a 
paragraph explaining why 
games and time on screens 
is beneficial to children!! Lots 
of very convincing points 
were made. In our history 
learning, have been 
investigating what crimes 
there were in the Tudor and 
Georgian times and the very 
harsh punishments given. 
Some ingesting and quite 
baffling facts were found out! 
 
 
 

This week in Reception 
Class, we have explored 
volume and capacity in 
maths where the children 
had so much fun using the 
water and sand to compare 
and measure using terms 
such as full, half full and 
empty.   We have read the 
Smartest Giant in Town and 
used the story to talk about 
kindness, friendship and 
making good choices.  
 
 

 

 

 

This week Year 2 have been busy finding out 
more about cheetahs and writing more of their 
reports. They are fast becoming experts. They 
have also tried super hard with problem solving 
in maths. On Monday they enjoyed exploring 
with clay and learning some simple techniques. 
They have explored more about habitats in 
science and also began to find out about Rosa 
Parks and the legacy of her actions. They have 
loved the warm weather and have also been 
practising hard for Sports Day.  
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